
LAKE WYOLA ADVISORY COMMITTEE
-Draft Minutes-

June 19, 2021 at 9:00 AM 
Via Zoom

Members Present:  John Gorey, Catherine Hilton, Tracy McNaughton, and Mark Rivers
Guest: Dave Green

1. The Minutes from the May 15, 2021, meeting were approve.

2. New Committee Member

The committee unanimously voted for David Green to join the committee.  Dave had been an active 
member and previous Chair of the committee.  Mark will send a note to the Select Board requesting 
that Dave and Mary David officially be added to the committee.  The LWAC web page membership 
currently includes Richard Brazeau representing the town of Leverett.  Mr. Brazeau was formerly a 
member of the Dam Management Committee during the dam rebuilding project.  Catherine will 
looking into the status of his membership. 

3. Status of Select Board’s December 5th letter and May 18, 2021, follow-up letter regarding a request 
for the formation of a storm-water runoff committee.

We have had no response to our May 16, 2021, e-mail to the SB regarding clarifying our position.    
Mark also sent copies of the two letters to the Conservation Commission on May 16th.    Mark and 
Tracy will look into attending a Select Board meeting.

4. Update on Locks Pond Road Culvert repair.

The Locks Pond culvert project is out to bid.  It is believed that five contractors will bid on the 
project. Bids are due back 6/9/21. The funding of the project was approved at the June 12, 2021, 
Annual Town Meeting.

Nitsche Engineering, the design engineering company, will stay on the project through construction. 
The Order of Conditions was issued on 11/22/2020. Construction most likely will begin in 
September. Road will likely be closed for a week or two in September.

5. Con Com educational documents

A copy of two educational documents provided by the Conservation Commission were distributed to 
LWAC members and are attached to these minutes.  Please feel free to forward them to any lake 
resident. 

6. Status of the State Park’s safety plans

Mark contacted the following public safety personnel in the hopes of establishing communication 
between the Shutesbury police, the DCR Rangers (DCR police), and the State Park Management.  

 Kristin Burgess, Sargent in Charge, Shutesbury Police
 Mike Nelson, Director of Ranger Services, Department of Conservation and Recreation, Cell: 

617-828-1651, mike.j.nelson@state.ma.us



 Dwayne Ericson, District Manager, DCR,   dwayne.ericson@state.ma.us

Mr. Ericson is responsible for the portion of the state that includes Lake Wyola. He and his 
staff would be the best DCR resource for working collaboratively with Shutesbury Police and 
State Police on a traffic control plan for Lake Wyola.

According to Sergeant Burgess, she has been in contact with local park management and has a 
plan in place to handle safety issued related to overcrowding.  Mark also recommended that she 
attend the June 12th Lake Wyola Association meeting.    

7. North Cove Restoration

The committee discussed looking into beginning the restoration project by first doing “up stream 
remediation” to prevent additional silt contamination by creating a mechanism to trap silt before it 
can reach the lake.  It is possible that some of the project will extend into Wendell so the committee 
wants to contact the Wendell Conservation Commission to let them know about the possible project. 

8. Elliott Park Trash receptacle

Catherine purchased and installed a trash receptacle.  If you notice that it is full, please replace the 
trash bag.  Extra bags are stored inside of trash can.   

9. Review of Investigative E.coli testing plan 

At the October 3, 2020, meeting, the committee unanimously approved spending up to $500 in the 
2021 swimming season for E.coli testing at various locations around the lake, including at Elliott 
Park and the dam.  In the event that high readings are obtained at any location, additional water 
samples will be tested to help determine the source and spread.  

10. Update on Goose Egg Addling Permit for 2021

Attached is a copy of our 2021 permit.  The committee would like to locate additional nests so that 
they could be addled in the spring of 2022.  Tracy to look for volunteers to identify the location of 
geese nest in the South Cove area.  

Meeting ended at 10:00 
The next meeting is scheduled for July 17, 2021










